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August 6, 2014 
 

CIRCULAR LETTER TO ALL MEMBER COMPANIES 
 
 
 
 

Re: Revisions to the Commercial Automobile Manual 
 
 

The Commissioner of Insurance has approved revisions to the N. C. Reinsurance 
Commercial Automobile Manual.  These revisions make changes to the Experience 
Rating Plan section. 
 
In that regard, please find attached the revisions to the Experience Rating Plan.  Please 
replace the like pages in the manual with the attached pages. 
 
These changes become effective in accordance with the following Rule of Application: 

 
These changes are applicable to all new and renewal policies 
effective on or after March 1, 2015. 

 
Please see to it that this letter is brought to the attention of all interested personnel in 
your company. 
 
       Very truly yours, 
 
       F. Timothy Lucas 
 
       Automobile Manager 
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